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With the dark cloud of COVID 19 being completely
lifted and students and teachers joyfully returning
back to regular classroom teaching in full swing, the
present session was a period of a host of activities
after a prolonged period of global anxiety. After the
hiatus in regular classroom teaching, a much needed
interactive meeting between students and teachers
was organised to resume the positive relationship
between them. The session also witnessed many
wonderful cultural programs alongside
departmental excursions which were heartily
enjoyed by all especially after the lockdown times.
The year was also special because it marked the 10th
anniversary of foundation of the college which was
celebrated with great gusto. The NSS unit of the
college also played a major role in organising various
awareness campaigns and encouraging students to
participate in extra-curricular activities besides
regular academic curriculum. 

Principal’s Desk



8th July 2022
An interaction meeting was held between

teachers and students before the
commencement of 2nd semester Exam. Teachers

delivered some important lectures about
various aspects in which they need to be

aware, students also pointed some of their
problems. A student-teacher relationship in

the classroom is a positive relationship
between the teacher and the student in efforts
to gain trust and respect from each other. This
relationship may consist of getting to know
your students better, providing choice and

encouraging the students to become stronger
learners everyday.

10th August 2022

A campaign on Har Ghar Tiranga among
students were conducted by the NSS Unit of
our college. Lectures about Indian freedom

struggle & the history & importance of our
national flag were delivered by Teachers

and students. Students were learned how to
get a certificate for pinning a flag, get a

selfie with Tiranga etc. Students were also
participated in door-to-door campaign for

Har Ghar Tiranga. An online poster
competition was also launched on the theme

Har GharTiranga.
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10th August 2022

A wonderful cultural program  was

arranged by the present students

of Geography Department to

farewell the outgoing students of

their department. They invited all

of the staff of the college. Farewell

mementos were handed over to the

outgoing students. All in all, the

college witnessed an extremely

joyful event. 15th August 2022

 The National flag of India was
hoisted by our Principal in the

Morning of 76th Independence Day of
India. Some important speeches were

also delivered by our Principal
Dr.Nilanjan De & IQAC Coordinator Dr.
Pritam Das. Tree plantation was done

by the NSS Unit of our college.
Teachers, Students & NTS staff took
several selfies with the Tiranga to

achieve a certificate from Ministry of
culture, Government of India.



A wonderful rally with
students, staff, dancing

woman’s, musician, MP& MLA
of the area, local panchayat
officials was conducted from
college premises to Tehatta.

 A beautiful cultural programme
was held in the seminar hall,

where local virtuous people was
honoured, songs & dances were

performed by students,
valuable lectures delivered by
local MP, MLA etc. An orchestra
programme was also performed

there. 

President of Governing
Body & Principal of our

college hoisted the flag of
our college.
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1Oth Foundation Anniversary Celebration of Our College 
12th & 13th August,  2022



1Oth Foundation Anniversary Celebration of Our College 
12th & 13th August,  2022
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Official Magazine
of our college
Uttaran was

published in the
program.

All staff and students

assembled to tribute Sri

Shantimay Halder on a

condolence meeting.

A Blood Donation camp was

organized where 37 people

donated blood on  the

occasion of 10th

Anniversary of the college.



T.S.M NEWSLETTER 

JULY TO DECEMBER 2022

2nd September 2022

Red Ribbon Club AIDS/HIV

awareness program. Two of the

Honorable Speakers Described the

Importance of the awareness

campaign to prevent AIDS & HIV.

The Origin, Infectious impact, what is

the process of prevention of the

abovesaid Disease was also discussed

in the program. Principal of our

college, Other staff, NSS Volunteers

were attended the program.
5th September 2022

Students organized a wonderful
cultural program to celebrate the
Teachers Day 2022 and also the
birth ceremony of Dr. Sarvapalli
Radhakrishnan. This program was

Completely arranged by the
students of all departments of the
college. All the students had a very

nice joyful moment by paying
tribute to their respected teachers.
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9th September 2022
Students of nearby Tehatta High School
came to our college to perform Youth
Parliament drama. Many teachers and

staff also came to Tehatta College on this
day. In fact, the purpose of this visit
was to strengthen the camaraderie of
this college with Tehatta High School.

Tehatta High School was the first place
holder in block wise Youth Parliament
competition. So they again staged the
said competition in this college which
also helped the students of this college

who were preparing to participate in the
Youth Parliament Competition.

13th September 2022
Students of our college went to

Barddhaman Vivekananda
Mahavidyalaya to participate in

youth parliament competition. This
was the 1st day of the two-day
competition. Quiz and extempore

competitions were organized on the
first day of the Youth Parliament. 4

students under the leadership of
Hoimanti Banerjee & Shusanta
Mondal went to the abovesaid

destination to participate in the quiz.
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14th September 2022
The second day of the Youth Parliament

competition was reserved for Youth Parliament
performances. The designated 15 students were

led by Hoimanti Banerjee , Sumit Nath &
Sourav Ghosh went to Bardhamaan Vivekananda
College to participate in the youth parliament

competition. They practiced this acting for more
than 2 months. Unfortunately they did not

achieve a position in the contest, but they gave
their best for the program. After a long and
tireless effort under the skillful direction of
Hoimanti Madam and with the help of Sumit
Babu, Sourav Sir and Sushant Babu, the script
was prepared and the acting was practiced. All
students set targets and complete the exercises
with great effort. The students participating in

this competition are –
Moumita Ghosh (Speaker)
Jeet Mondal (Secretary)

Abir Mukherjee (Marshal)
Kasturi Kundu (Chief Minister)

Sayantika Ghosh (Minister)
Asma Khatun (Minister)
Sudipta Sen (Minister)

Amina Khatun (minister)
Armina Khatun (Minister)
Ratna Hemram (New MLA)
Rupsha Ghosh (Minister)

Taufiqua Hasin (Opposition Leader)
Annwesha Ghosh (Opposition MLA)

Souvik Sheee (Opposition MLA)
Shreya Banerjee (Opposition MLA)

Overall it was a great experience for all to
participate in such competition for the 1st time.



T.S.M NEWSLETTER 

JULY TO DECEMBER 2022

20th September 2022
An Induction program was organized for the
newly admitted 1st semester students. All the
teachers & staff discussed various topics on
the course & Syllabus of UG 3 year degree
course. Teachers & Staff also introduced
themselves to the students. It was a very

important event for the newcomers. The main
purpose of this event was to explain all the

details of graduation level to the new
students

24th September 2022

NSS was officially established on September
24, 1969. This day, every year is celebrated as
NSS Day to pay tribute to its founding and to
recognise the significant role it has played in
shaping the youth of India. The NSS Cell of

this college also organized a program on 24th
september  to celebrate the NSS Day. All

initiatives were taken by Prof. Abu Toyab Sk,
the NSS program officer. New students were

encouraged to actively participate in NSS. The
role & importance of NSS was also described
in the program. The NSS wing of this college

organizes various social programs in Inside and
outside the college campus.
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26th September 2022
Ishwar chandra Vidyasagar was one of the
pioneers of India's renaissance. Especially

in the field of women's education, this great
man was the first successful initiative. The
Birth Anniversary of Shri Ishwar Chandra

Vidyasagar was celebrated on 26th of
September in the smart class room of the

college. Honorable Principal Dr. Nilanjan De
inaugurated the program by garlanding the
portrait of the great man. Other teachers

and staff present paid tribute to the great
man by offering flowers. The event

concluded with essay reading on Vidyasagar,
recitation, music and quiz competition for

the students.

28th September 2022
The government of West Bengal has

introduced the Student Credit Card Scheme
for the students of West Bengal to enable
them to pursue education without having
any financial constraints. This scheme
would support the students to pursue
secondary, higher secondary, madrasah,

under graduate, post graduate studies and
professional degrees including other
equivalent courses in any School,

Madrasah, College, University and other
affiliated institutes within and outside

India. An awareness campaign was
organized about the scheme in the smart

class room of the college. Honorable
Principal, IQAC coordinator & NTS Khokan

Santra Delivered speeches about how to
apply for the scheme for students.
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28th September 2022
A wonderful cultural program was

arranged by the students of our college to
welcome the new comers of our college.
The Freshers welcome program is also

known as Nabin Baran. Each new student
is welcomed with a message of welcome
and a small gift. Respected teachers gave
greetings to the new students. With this a
pre-Durga puja program (Agomoni) was

also arranged by them. All respected
members said that this is a new feather in

the crown of our students for the
successful arrangement of such program.
The winners of Online poster competition
about Har Ghar Tiranga were awarded in

the program.
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21st October 2022
Anti-ragging is to prevent any physical

or mental torture or any disorderly
conduct towards any student causing
apprehension, dread, humiliation, or
agitation in him or her. A discussion
was arranged to make pupils aware

about the matter. The main speaker of
the program was Dr Pritam Das, IQAC
Coordinator and Head of Education

Department of this college. Ragging is a
very serious and social problem

nowadays. The anti-ragging committee
of this college organized this event to

create awareness against it. 21st October 2022
Anti-sexual Harassment is also an

important social problem. The
Govt. of India made rules for

carrying out the provisions of this
Act, 2013. The Internal Complaints

Committee is responsible for
investigating every formal written
complaint of sexual harassment
and taking appropriate remedial

measures to respond to any
substantiated allegations of sexual

harassment. A program was
arranged by the Vishaka Committee

of this college to aware the
students about it. 
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21st October 2022

NSS volunteers of our college participated
in one day cleaning program of the college
courtyard. They worked very hard to clean

the garbage spread all over the college
premises.

A cultural program was arranged
on the occasion of Birsa Munda
Birthday. He was a great leader
of tribal people of India. He also

started the famous Munda
rebellion. His birthday is declared
as Janajatiya Gourav Divas. All

teachers and staff paid tribute to
the great leader. A wonderful

cultural program was gifted by
the tribal students of our college.

16th November 2022
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26th November 2022
Constitution Day also known as

'Samvidhan Divas', is celebrated in our
country on 26th November every year to

commemorate the adoption of the
Constitution of India. On 26th November
1949, the Constituent Assembly of India
adopted the Constitution of India, which

came into effect from 26th January
1950. To celebrate the constitution day

of India in our college the Political
Science Department arranged a program

in the seminar room. Honorable
Principal Dr Nilanjan De Unveiled a

poster about the fundamental duties of
Indian citizens. This poster was created

by our students.
Important speeches were delivered by
Honorable Teachers. Acting of youth

parliament was done by our students.

9th December 2022
A seminar was organized about how to

make career in Hospitality
Management after graduation by the
Career Counselling Committee of this

college in collaboration with
Manabalpana institution of

Baidyapur, Purba Bardhaman. Job
opportunities, course fees etc. were

discussed elaborately for the students.
Students also tried to clear their

various doubts in the question and
answer session about the abovesaid

topic.



A road safety awareness programme was
arranged for students and NSS volunteers at the
college ground. Honourable Speaker described
many things about how to maintain safety in
roads. NSS volunteers also distributed leaflets to
the pedestrians about road safety. They were
also suggested to wear a helmet while riding
bikes etc.

NSS WEEK
12th December

13th December
The importance of education in everyone’s life
was described. NSS volunteers also participated
in a literacy survey in Tehatta village. An attempt
is made to convey the importance of Sarva
Shiksha Abhiyan among the villagers and to
determine the enrollment rate by understanding
the number of literates in each household.

14th December
Women safety has become a very important and
necessary issue these days. A Women safety and
self defence program was organised for students
by the NSS wing of the college. Kumarpara
Taekwondo Training centre shows some tricks for
women students about how to protect yourselves
after being attacked by someone. They also display
what is taekwondo and its importance.

T.S.M Newsletter (July to December 2022)



Eye check up camp was organized by the help of
Lions club of Baidyapur. Some students also
participated in th eye check up camp. Residents
of Tehatta village were also specially benefited
from this eye examination camp. Organization of
such health awareness testing camp by NSS
wing of this college is definitely a positive step.

NSS WEEK
15th December

16th December
Dengue (break-bone fever) is a viral infection
that spreads from mosquitoes to people.
Nowadays it has become a deadly disease. An
awareness campaign was organized by the NSS
wing to prevent this disease. Dr Pritam Das
described that how to be aware about deadly
disease dengue. NSS volunteers also distributed
leaflets to the villagers to aware them about
dengue.

17th December
In the last day of NSS week the NSS volunteers
organized a Cleaning program. Dr Alokananda
Ghosh described various matters about cleanliness.
NSS volunteers also participated in cleaning the
surroundings of the college and the adopted village
Tehatta. The Program Officer of NSS Prof. Abu
Toyab Sk organized various awareness campaigns
throughout the week with great success, which
concluded on the same day.
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Annual cultural program of Tehatta
College was organized on 24th

December under the initiative of
Student Council. Renowned singers
graced the day with mass music

performances. All past and present
students of the college enjoy this day

tremendously.

24th December 2022
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For The Next issue of TSM Newsletter follow the
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